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September Events

Thursday September 3
Community Meeting

Saturday September 12
Neighbor hood Cleanup

Sunday September 13
Sacred Heart Fall Festival

Wednesday September 16
“Fun-Raiser” at Davanni’s

Thursday September 17
Truman Smith talk at the
Gibb’'s Museum

M onday September 21
Filingtorun for aseat on
Community Council closes

Friday September 25
Swede Hollow “Watch the
Glow of the Setting Sun”

Saturday September 26
SwedeHollow Art Fest

National Night Out “ramps

O ™

_

up® in Dayton’sBluff

Photo by Ed Lambert

Thefocusof the4™" and BatesBlock Club National Night Out event was a*“ Paint the Pavement” project at their inter section.

By Ed Lambert, Executive Director, Dayton’'s
Bluff Community Council
National Night Out in Dayton’s Bluff
continues to grow and attract more and more
residents and businesses. We had fifteen
events scheduled thisyear, an increase of four
over last year. Again, thisyear, the Dayton’'s
Bluff Neighborhood Housing Service provided
a small grant to help promote and support
National Night Out events in the community.
| was able to visit all but one of the events
and estimate we had nearly 1400 persons at
these events. Four of them attract around 200
persons each; some come and stay for several
hours, others comefor an hour or so then leave.
A few events have as few as 20, many others
see 60-80. The events also attracted several
Censusworkerswho were out encouraging our
community’s participation in the National
Census next year. They passed out small gifts,
including a Chinese Fortune Cookie with the
legend “Answer the 2010 Census’ inside
(Www.mn2010census.org).

The Saint Paul Police Horse patrol was at
several events, their dog patrols at several as
well. Thehorsesdrew alot of attention at the
Swede Hollow event at Greenbrier and
Margaret Sts. Their handlers were gracious
and the horses seemed quite patient with all
the attention; particularly from the many kids
who wanted to pet them and get real close.
This event had alively band called The Next

Exit, led by Kirk Larson (an area neighbor),
which had arapt crowd jumping. They have
played at thisevent for the past several years.
The event at 5" St. E., between Maria and
Mounds Blvd, is well attended each year.
They had pony rides for the kids, as they
typically do, but this year many were
wondering if it would happen because the
owner had health problems recently and was
thought to (maybe) be unable to bring them.
They were there, however, to the delight of
the kids riding the ponies with the St. Paul
city skyline behind them. Two trucksarrived
from the St. Paul Fire Dept. and many folks
cameto talk to thefirefighters and look over
the impressive equipment they work with.
The event at 1300 Conway (sponsored by
the Saint Paul Federal Credit Union and
aways one of the larger ones) seemed even
larger than last year. They always have hot
food, aclown, and alarge air-filled jumping
tent for thekids. The clownwasmaking, and
giving away, colorful “balloon creatures’ to
the delight of the hordes of kids around him.
The event on Reaney Avenue, between
Forest and Cyprus, had a professional
magician sponsored by Budget Towing with
financial help from Metro Liquor Warehouse.
The Brodini Comedy Magic Show
(www.brodini.com) set up shop on a front
porch and enthralled everyone with his
amazing tricks and surprises. The Great

Brodini hasbeen afixture at thisevent for the
past several years.

New this year was a huge outdoor movie
screen sponsored by Comcast at the Margaret
Recreation Center site. They saw Kung Fu
Panda for free, outdoors, on a mosquito free
evening. One of the larger events, they ran
out of hot dogs (260 on hand), and also went
through some 300 bags of popcorn. Estimates
are that over 200 adults and kids were there
for part or all of the evening.

Another new event took place at 4" and
Bates, sponsored by the 4" and Bates Block
Club. Theirs focused on a “Paint the
Pavement” project they implemented that
evening. Rightinthe center of theintersection
isalarge and colorful imageintended to serve
as” atraffic calmer,” and asasource of pride
for the area. Check it out and consider
whether your area should do one as well.

Each eventisdifferent and involvesdifferent
people. The Beech/Margaret 654 Block Club
had alarge gathering in the parking lot of the
Bethlehem Lutheran Church (Forest and
Margaret). Several folks set up a tent and
were cregtively painting thefaces of themany
kidson hand. MoundsPark (at the pavilion)
had acharming event, including roasted corn,
and entertainment by an excellent four-person
Celtic Band Barra (www.barraband.com),

“ National Night Out” continued on page 3
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Eat pizzaand support community
at Sept. 16 Davanni’sFun-Raiser

The Dayton’s Bluff District Council isteaming up with Davanni’s
Pizza and Hot Hoagies to raise money for community programs on
Wednesday September 16, 2009 from 5 to 8 p.m. at their White

It’s called a Fun-Raiser because it isa fun and easy way for local
residents to support the local District Council. All you have to do
is plan on having dinner at Davanni’s between 5 and 8 p.m. for eat
in or take-out (does not apply to deliveries). When ordering, give
the staff your voucher when you pay for your meal. (Vouchersavail-
able at the Council office, 798 E. 7" St., 651-772-2075).

“Fun-Raiser” continued on page 6
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Dayton’sBluff
Community M esting

The next Community Meeting is
Thursday, September 3rd from 6:30
to 8:00 p.m. in the meeting room at
the Dayton’s Bluff Community Coun-
cil, 798 East 7th Street at the corner
of 7th and Margaret The Dayton’s
Bluff Community Council holds its
Community Meeting onthe 1st Thurs-
day of most months. The purpose of
themeetingistowork with block clubs
and neighborhood residents on prob-
lem properties, criminal and nuisance
behavior, code enforcement issuesand
any other neighborhood issues, con-
cerns, and/or new ideas for improve-
ment in Dayton’s Bluff

If you can get me the addresses of
problemsahead of timel can get them
to the police and code enforcement.
Thenthey can bring information about
the problems to the meeting. All
Dayton’'s Bluff residents are welcome
to attend. If you need more informa-
tion email Karin@DaytonsBl uff.org or
call Karin at 651-772-2075.

Meet with the police

The Eastern District Police host
their monthly meetingsfor community
members at 722 Payne on the corner
of Payne and Minnehaha Avenues.
Oneisonthethird Wednesday of each
month at 6:30 p.m. and the other on
thethird Friday of each month at 9:30
am. In September the meetings
are on the 16" and 18™.

The meetings are intended as atime
to listen to and address people’'s con-
cerns about crime and other issueson
the East Side.

Next Takea Hike
will bein October

Dayton’s Bluff Take a Hike occurs
on thefirst Saturday of most months.
Thenext hikeison Saturday, Oct. 3rd.
There is no Hike in September. We
meet at 10:30 am. in Indian Mounds
Park at Earl St. and Mounds Blvd.

WEe Il hikefrom Mounds Park to the
Bruce Vento Nature Sanctuary and
then walk along the Bruce Vento Rec-
reational Trail through Swede Hollow
Park to the new East Side Heritage
Park. Along the way we will share
storiesand learn somelocal history of
the area. The hike isabout four miles
long with some moderately rough ter-
rain. Transportation will be available
to return to Mounds Park, if needed.

Join us and explore some of our
parks and the regional trail. For more
information contact Karin at 651-772-
2075 or Karin@DaytonsBl uff.org.

Get rid of ajunk car

Budget Towing of Minnesota,
Minnesota's largest towing company, is
owned by Roy Carlson, an active Dayton’s
Bluff Community Council board member.

Budget Towing will removeany junk car
or truck—Ilocated anywhere in Saint
Paul—and dispose of it at no charge to
the vehicle owner or the property owner
whereitislocated. Thevehicle owner will
receive paperwork for atax donation, and
Roy will also makeasmall donation to the
Community Council for each car hetows.

Just call Karin at 651-772-2075 to find
out how you can get ajunk car out of the
way—and help clean up Dayton’s Bl uff.

The Fall Dayton’s Bluff Vacant
Home Tour will be held on Sunday,
September 20. It will showcase
some of the vacant homes in our
neighborhood and, hopefully, find buy-
ers for them. Six to eight homes will
be featured on the tour. Pick up the
map with the location of the houses
between noon and 5 p.m. at 798 East
7th Street at the corner of East 7th
and Margaret. Realtors and bankers
will be on hand with information and
to answer gquestions. Come early and
ridefree on avintage 1950s Twin Cit-
ies Rapid Transit bus.

The Fall Dayton’s Bluff Vacant
Home Tour is one of the “Welcome
Home" tours sponsored in part by the
Saint Paul Area Association of RE-
ALTORS® (SPAAR) and the
Dayton’'sBluff Vacant Building Com-
mittee (DBVBC), which featured two
successful tourslast year and another
thisspring.

The DBVBC was formed in 2007
just as the early fallout from the sub

Fall Dayton’s Bluff Vacant

Home Tour
T

Photo by Karin DuPaul
TheFall Dayton’sBIluff Vacant HomeTour will beheld on Sunday, September 20. Once
again attendeeswill beabletotravel from houseto houseaboar d avintage 1950s Twin
CitiesRapid Transit bus. Thetour issponsored by the Saint Paul Area Association of
REALTORS® (SPAAR) and the Dayton’sBluff Vacant Home Committee.

primecrisisbeganto emerge. Initially,
thegroup’sgoal wasto provide neigh-
borhood input on the city’s decisions
when to (or when not to) demolish
vacant propertiesin the Dayton’s Bluff
area. Theideawasto stop the demo-
lition of vacant propertiesjust because
they were vacant.

Dayton’s Bluff Vacant Home Tour
is an alternative to vacant house
demolition. Homesof all sizes, some
in move-in shape, some in need of a
lot of work will beincluded onthetour.
The tour will feature awide range of
these homes and it is an opportunity
to see the options available in our
neighborhood.

The Vacant Home Tour will be on
Sunday, September 20. Anyone who
would liketo help out with the tour or
get involved with the Dayton’s Bluff
Vacant Home Committeeiswelcome
to join. We need your help. Please
contact Karin DuPaul, at
Karin@daytonsbluff.org or call Karin
at 651-772-2075.

SwedeHollow Plain
Air Art Fest

The Art Fest will start at 10:00 am.
on Satur day, Sept. 26, 2009 in Swede
Hollow Park.

Thisevent will givepark visitorsan
opportunity to see artists at work in
the open-air setting of Swede Hollow,
whichisespecialy lovely in autumn.
Children are welcome and chalk will
be provided for them to draw Swede
Hollow scenes of their own along the
paved paths.

Friends of Swede Hollow (FOSH)
is seeking artists of all kinds to
participatein the Swede Hollow Plain
Air Art Fest. Artists are encouraged
to donate their work to FOSH to help
raise support for their efforts to
improve the park. FOSH is a
nonprofit organization that works on
Swede Hollow issues, plantings,
cleanups, education, history tours, and
events. For more information email
SwedeHollow@gmail.com. or call
651-776-0550.

Dayton’s Bluff Recycling

Pick-upinour areaisevery
Tuesday. Please haveyour
recyclingat thecurb by 7a.m.

Watch the Glow of
the Setting Sun

Come and join the delight of hear-
ing stories and songs from former
Swede Hollow residentsand Hamm'’s
Brewery employees at the annual
“Watch the Glow of the Setting Sun
on the Red Brick Brewery” event
hosted by Friends of Swede Hollow
(FOSH).

The event will start at 6:30 p.m. on
September 25 and everyone is wel-
come to attend. Meet at the Henge
in Swede Hollow Park near the
Drewry Ln. and Beaumont entrance.

See first hand the sun set and see
the bright glow of the brewery build-
ing. After the sun sets, the evening
cookout and socializing begins. Former
Swede Hollow residentsand Hamm'’s
employees share memories of the
good old dayslivingintheHollow and
working inthe brewery. Last year Joe
Sanchelli and his daughter Nancy en-
tertained everyone with Italian songs
and stories about lifein the Hollow.

FOSH is a nonprofit organization
that works on Swede Hollow issues,
plantings, cleanups, education, history
tours, and events. For more informa-
tion email SwedeHollow@gmail.com
or call 651-776-0550.

Dayton’s Bluff
businessclass

The next Dayton’s Bluff Neighbor-
hood Microentrepreneur Classisstart-
ing in September 2009. Thisprogram
helps start-up and young businesses
onthe East Side. All East Side entre-
preneurs are welcome.

Class training lasts 8 weeks and
includes topics such as operations
management, marketing, financial
management, one to one assistance
with creating a successful business,
and preparing a business plan, plus 8
hours of one on one time with thein-
structor. Thosewho successfully com-
plete the course and |ocate their busi-
nesses in target neighborhoods are
eligible for ongoing business support
services.

Some examples of businesses
started by peoplewho have previously
taken this course include graphics,
landscaping, photography, food ser-
vice, restoration of wood furnitureand
works of art, custom floral design for
weddings and events, and exterior and
interior painting. The courseisspon-
sored by the Dayton’s Bluff Commu-
nity Council and the Neighborhood
Development Center. Thereisasmall
registration fee based on asliding fee
scale. The next session will start in
September 2009 and classsizeislim-
ited.

Please call Karin at 651-772-2075
or email Karin@DaytonsBluff.org for
an application.

Block club meetings

* Wilson Avenue Block Club meets
onthe second Wednesday of each
month a MoundsPark United Meth-
odist Church, at Earl and Euclid, at
6:30 p.m.

* Lower Dayton’sBluff Block Club
Kickball meetsonthesecond tothe
last Tuesday of each month at
Dayton’s Bluff Rec Center at 800
Conway at 6:30 p.m. Kidsand par-
entsarewelcome. Kidsplay, parents
talk.

* Margaret Rec Center Block Club
meets on the second Thur sday of
each month at the Margaret Rec
Center, at Margaret and Frank, at
6:30 p.m.

* Beech/Margaret 654 Block Club
meetsonthelast Thursday of each
month at the Bethlehem Lutheran
Church at Margaret and Forest at
6:30 pm. Thisblock club coversthe
area Minnehaha, Beech Margaret,
6th, 5th, and 4th between Cypress
and Arcade.

* Frank Street Block Club meets
on the third Wednesday of each
month at Immanuel City of Refuge
Healing Templeat 815 Frank Street
at 6 p.m. This block club encom-
passes 7th, Ross, Bush. Reaney, and
Minnehaha between Earl and
Johnson Parkway.

If youwishto haveyour block club
listed, or need information about
starting you own block club, please
contact Karin at 651-772-2075 or
Karin@DaytonsBluff.org.
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HUMAN RIGHTS AND EQUAL ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY
280 City Hall / Courthouse, 15 Kellogg Blvd. West, Saint Paul, MN 55102
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_ VISIT LiveMSP.org
5 hamber of Commerce It,s thE‘ Dne-stop Site for
“Being Branded” pEE

ice.

Census Day April 1, 2010 is coming!

What is the Census?

The Census is our country's attempt to count
every person living in the United States. The
Census is mandated by the U.S. Constitution
and takes place every 10 years.

Is the Census form hard to fill out?

you any money. It's that easy!

On September 17th and 18th, Minnesota Black Chamber of Commerce
will bring to the Twin Cities a cultural event, “Being Branded”, to
generate awareness around the branding that minorities have had in their
past and to stimulate individuals to move beyond those stereotypes.

The event's purpose is to inspire the audience to witness and feel
something they have never seen or experienced before: stories and
complexities of racial and cultural identity being told on the ice by national
and international competitive performers of color (Black, Puerto Rican
and East Indian).This is a fusion of modemn dance and skating on the

Contact Ashley Blocton, gblocton@kevstonecs.com

No. The Census form will only have 10 questions on it that can be
completed in 10 minutes. The response envelope is postage-paid
so all you have to do is fill out the form and mail it. It won't cost

MSP living

Luz Maria Frias
Department Director
Human Rights and

~Learn more about buying your first
home or find your next dream home

~Find information about home purchase and
renovation loans and grants

~Get more involved in city life

~Celebrate your neighborhood pride

For more information Contact: Leila Paye 651-266-8916

Equal Economic Opportunity ,__, ORI
www stpaul.gov/hreeo SE A

More Accountability.
Better Communication.
Smarter use of Resources.

Bud & Al'sBrake Services- A great stop in Dayton’sBluff

By June Bennett

Here's to another great Dayton's
Bluff family-run business!

Bud and Al's Brake Services, |o-
cated at 695 Arcade, have been keep-
ing neighborhood cars running
smoothly for over fifty years. Joel
Weisbegan running thestationin 1956,
originally located on Earl St. across
from the Dairy Queen (which at that
time was called Fancy Freeze).

Brothers Larry and Gary Weis
started working for their father after
school and during the summers. Af-
ter graduating from high school both
brothers attended TVI Mechanic
School. After graduating, they spent
nine years working at their father’s
business. Then, the brothers contin-
ued working as mechanics, Larry at
Merit Chevrolet and Gary at Arrow
Pontiac, and both taught night school
a TVI.

In March of 1976, Gary and Larry
Weistook over their father’s business
which had moved to their current Ar-
cade Ave. location. Which, of course,

begsthe question: Who areBud & Al?
Bud and Al were the previous own-
ers, but the Weis family decided to
keep the business’ name.

The Weis brothers remember that
in the 40s and 50s there were seven
service stationsin the Dayton’s Bluff
areaand all were doing fine business.
Infact, TaqueriaL os Paisanoslocated
near Bud & Al’s was once a service
station. Both Gary and Larry would
like to see more businesses come to
the Dayton’s Bluff neighborhood

On apersona note, Larry has seven
children and twelve grandchildren and
isvery pleased that his oldest grand-
son graduated high school this year.
Larry is aso honored that two of his
sonshavefollowedin hisfootstepsand
become mechanics- just asLarry and
Gary followed in their father’s foot-
steps. Gary has three children - one
son who is also a mechanic and a
granddaughter who is considering
learning thefamily profession.

Walking into Bud and Al's Brake
Service is like taking a step back in

time. The shop is decorated with all
sorts of antique signs and vintage
collectables. The charm and warmth
of the owners are felt immediately.

Now that you know where the ex-
perienced mechanics are in the
Dayton’s Bluff, drop in and say hello
to Gary and Larry and enjoy the ex-
perience of service with asmile.

Bud & Al’sBrake Serviceislocated
at 695 Arcade Ave. 651-776-2364.

Continued from page 1
National Night Out

which has been at several NNO events there.
This group of neighbors aways has a warm
and inviting event, which thisyear also had a
delightful and versatile solo singer named
SharoneLemiuex. Sheisalocal personwho
also playsguitar and can befound on Facebook.

Thisarticlecan only cover afew highlights
of thesemany events. Perhapsnext year we
should do a special NNO insert so we can al
enjoy the full richness of the Dayton’s Bluff
Community on National Night Out. Thenight
was beautiful, fun, and full of life and hope
throughout the Community. If you missed it
this year, make sure you get to one of these
eventsnext year and meet the amazing people
of Dayton’s BIuff...your neighbors.

Save Time and Money - Support Neighborhood Businesses

Fasheon Wear & Custom AlEranons

851 East 7th Street
St. Paul, Minnesota 55106
651-793-4922

Mee L. Thao

Tailor & Owner

Size-Matters Fashion Shop

Helping People Dress The Way They Want

Business Hours

M-F 9:00 am to 7:00 pm
Sat 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

Sun Closed

MOUNDS PARK LOUNGE
Home Of The Frosted Mug
651-771-4776
a \ Daily Drink Specials ( 7199 \Tﬁ
,.5& Pull Tabs Open at Noon /k
Happy Hour 10 - Noon & 4 - 6

Karaoke Tuesday Nights at 8:30 PM
Live Music Every Fri & Sat Starting at 8:30 PM
1067 Hudson Road Saint Paul MN 55106

Reachingout to
othersby reading!

School’s back in session and the
Dayton’sBluff neighborhood isfull of
young people. Accordingtothe 2000
Census, 35% of the residents were
under 18 years old. Many of these
children attend the e ementary schools
inour neighborhood — Dayton’s Bluff
Achievement Plus; World Cultures
Magnet & American Indian Magnet
Schools.

Some students really benefit from
the opportunity to work with a tutor
onlearning reading, writing, math and
other subjects. Would you like to
reach out to one of these students?
Say, “Yed!” |If you areavailableeither
Tuesdays or Thursdays from 3:45 —
5:15 p.m. during the school year and
would like to tutor a 2™ or 3" grade
student, please call and leave a
message for the Reading Rocks!
Coordinator at 651-774-8736.

Reading Rocks! is an after school
tutoring program at Mounds Park
United Methodist Church, 1049 Euclid
(corner of Earl & Euclid). Youwould
be paired with one student and guided
in offering that student opportunities
to enhance his or her learning by
reading together, playing educational
games, working on phonetics, etc.

If our program doesn’t fit into your
scheduleand you are available during
the school day, please call one of the
local schoolsdirectly tovolunteer. Or
if you areavailableinthe evenings, a
local library, such as the Dayton's
Bluff Branch Library on E. 7th St.,
may need tutoring help. We believe
that Reading Rocks!
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Thefall and rise of Truman Smith: A Dayton’sBluff successstory

By Steve Trimble

This month | decided to do an article
that isreally amagazinereview. It looksat
two recently published articlesin Ramsey
County History. They tell the story of
Truman Smith, a man who lived in
Dayton’sBIuff for many years, startingin
itspioneer days. Incidentally, the articles
are very well written and are both inter-
esting and informative and worthy of your
attention.

The authors-Barry and Joan Cotter-
have been gathering data on Truman
Smith for years and have found an amaz-
ing amount of material on this somewhat
forgotten man, who happensto be Joan’s
great-great grandfather.

Hereissome, but not l, of theinforma-
tion contained in the two articles. If you
want to know more, how to get the maga-
zinesand information on an upcoming talk
on Truman Smith, it will be at the end of
thiscolumn.

First Cotter Article: Smith the Banker

“A quiet, undemonstrative, old-time
gentleman man” selling vegetablesin the
St. Paul Market isthe way an 1886 histo-
rian described Truman Smith. While some
would label Smith asasomewhat broken
man, the Cottersbelieveitisamistaketo
portray this St. Paul pioneer as afailure.
Their research instead reveals a person
who stuck to his principles, overcame ad-
versity and found contentment in a sec-
ond career.

Truman Smith came to Minnesota in
1851. He had been afarmer and retail gro-
cer in Wisconsin and arrived here with
poor health and littlemoney. Hiswifeand
two daughters remained behind and
would join him after he got on his feet.
Smith first worked cutting wood even
though it taxed his strength. He also be-
cameadebt collector for atime.

He began to buy and sell land, some-
thing done by many during the eraof “real
estatemania’ asit was sometimescalled.
Smith was successful at it and soon had
enough money to open abank inthe pres-
tigiousFuller House building in 1857. He
also operated the successful Minnesota
Marble Worksin St. Paul.

Smithinitially lived downtown but had
his eye on an elegant stone structure be-
ing built on Dayton’s Bluff. He bought it
in March of 1857 and he moved in with
his family. It is still there today at 908
Mound Street and houses the Mounds
Park Residence.

The Cotters have been able to uncover
quite abit of Smith’s correspondence. In
one letter the 32 year old explained to a
businessman “ my motto isto keep money
al the time at work and not keep it on
hand.” Asreal estate boomed, so did his
banking business.

But like others in the frontier city, he
was hit hard by the national economic
crash of 1857. That fall, because most
currency had dried up, his bank was
forced to suspend business. To cover
debts and expenses, Smith mortgaged his
house and the marble works, as well as
other real estate. He then ventured back
East to try to find financial backing.

He was somewhat successful and was
able to reopen the bank in the spring of
1858 and pay off many of his creditors.
Healso kept the marbleworks going even
thought it took virtually all he had to pay
theworkers. Smith was struggling but still
stalwart. “| mean to have aliving while |
live,” hestated, “if itisonly apoor one.”
But later in 1858 the bank failed again.

Twoyearslater hewrote: “| am still tied
up with old debts... | have a Family to
Support & having never worked for asal-
ary. | cannot bring my mindtoit, & hav-
ing been raised on aFarm my mind natu-
rally turned to that again.” So he
launched a career in horticulture-some-

Truman M. Smith - circa 1857

thing he loved as an avocation. Smith
managed to hang onto the heavily mort-
gaged house on the hill. After atime, af-
ter missing payments, the marshal
showed up to evict them. But he had put
the house in his wife's name to avoid it
being taken by debt collectors and stayed
there until her death from tuberculosisin
1864.

Second Cotter Article: Smith theHorti-
culturist

In their second article, the Cotters ook
at how Truman madethetransitionfroma
“broken banker” to asuccessful horticul-
turist. They document how hedidn’t dwell
on past failures but literally dug in and
made anew start.

Smith had been afarmer in the past and
had also been active in early Minnesota
agricultural societiesbecause of hishobby
of growing flowers and vegetables. He
wrote to his sister in the 1860’s that he
was now tending asix-acre suburban area
on the fringe of the city. One early map
shows it running from today’s Mounds
Park up to Johnson Parkway or beyond
and alittle south of today’s1-94 freeway.

Like otherswho even today bring prod-
uctstothe St. Paul Farmer’sMarket, Smith
believed that growing and marketing food
for city dwellers could be a viable and
profitable undertaking.

This proved to be true, as downtown
hotels were eager to purchase batches of
asparagus and baskets of strawberries.
His flowers found their way to many St.
Paul florists. And Smith was a frequent
vegetable vendor at the popular St. Paul
Market.

Herealized there wasagrowing interest
in ornamental plantings and also
launched into the retail nursery busi-
nesses offering a wide variety of trees,
shrubsand flowers. Among hisofferings
were maple, ash, balsam, spruce, weep-
ing willow trees and rose bushes.

Grape growing became oneof histrade-
marks. By 1867 he had 1,300 grape vines
under cultivation featuring thirty-seven
different varieties. Much as he had in
banking, Smith insisted on handling qual-
ity products. He once said he would
rather have his customers quibble about
the price than to question the quality.

The Cotters' articleincludes some of the
minutes of the Minnesota Horticultura
Society fromits January 1869 meeting at
which “fine specimens of homemade
wine” were “tested.” Another of Smith’'s
contributions was fruit growing, some-
thing that Eastern skeptics thought was
impossiblein the state's severe climate.

Smith took special pleasurein showing
them wrong by successfully cultivating
different fruit-producing trees and
bushes. In the fall of 1870 a newspaper
reported that he had a“fruit party” to dis-
play hispesars, apples, cherriesand plums.
Ashe oncetold an Eastern supplier “you
must get over theideaweliveinthe North
Pole”

Hedid makealiving, but it was nothing
like what he had enjoyed as abanker. “I
was once well off & lost all but not

through my fault,” Smith mused, “but we
make put enough to eat and something to
wear if not so good.”

There were heartbreaks. When hiswife
died of tuberculosis he wrote his sister:
“1 lost my wife... and consequently have
not felt much like Business or anything
elsefor | hardly know what todo | am so
lonely.”

Smithwasalso involved in regional ac-
tivities. He was an early member of the
State Agricultural Society. Hewasamong
the founders of the St. Paul North Star
Grangeand wastheprogram chair for that
farmer’s organization. He liked being a
Grange leader since the group’s values
and practices corresponded to his own
belief in mutual benefitsin commerceand
friendly social relations.

Smith does not fit the frequent pattern
of feelings of failure that some economic
historians believe are common during bad
times. Even after losing almost everything
inthe 1857 panic, he never seemedto dwell
on hislosses. His letters did not express
any bitterness and he enjoyed what he
was doing and that he was contributing
tothecity of St. Paul.

Many historians say that American cul-
ture has a tendency to judge people by
business values. If they fail financially,
they are thought to lack moral fiber. The
Cotterstakeissuewith thispoint of view.
They show how Truman Smith did meet
with financial failure, but he never seemed
to focus on the negative.

Instead, he was able to remake himself,
although not in business terms. Using an
expression of Smith’s, time, the Cotters
maintain that he was ultimately a success
because hewasaman of “pith, heart and
nerve.”

If you would like to own the two issues
of Ramsey County History that contain
the Cotter’s two full articles about
Dayton’'s Bluff’s own local legend, it's
easy to do. You just need to contact the
Ramsey County Historical Society andtell
them you want to buy Volume 43 Number
3(Fal 2008) and Volume44 Number 2 (Sum-
mer 2009) of thejournal. You might want
to mention that they have the Truman
Smith articles.

The Ramsey County Historical Society’s
phone number is651-222-0701 and their
email address is info@rchs.com. Of
course, you can go to any St. Paul or
Ramsey County library and read them. If
you are interested meeting the Cotters,
they will he giving a talk in September.
Seethearticle below.

L ear n Dayton’sBluff
History at the Gibbs
Farm Museum

By Steve Trimbe

Hereisyour chance to visit the Gibbs Mu-
seum of Pioneer and DakotaLifeat no charge
and to hear an interesting program on Truman
Smith, one of the pioneer residentsof Dayton’s
Bluff. Theevent called “ Truman Smith: Hor-
ticulture as a Way Back,” will be on Thurs-
day, September 17th from 4:30 to 6:00.

The speakers, Barry and Joan Cotter, will
explore Smith’sarrival in St. Paul, hissuccess
asabanker and subsequent failurein the Panic
of 1857 and continue Smith’s story with an
account of histransformation into successful
market gardener and nurseryman.

At the sametime Smith made aliving in his
garden, he also found personal satisfactionin
contributing to the increase of knowledge
within the local horticultural community.

As abonus, after the talk Master Gardener
Ralph Thrane will also explore the origins of
the heritage apple orchard at Gibbs Museum
and people will have a chance to sample the
unusual tastes of heirloom fruits once widely
grown in Minnesota.

The Gibbs Museum islocated at 2097 West
Larpenteur Avenue (near Cleveland) and there
isfree parking at the Cleveland Avenuelot.

Debbie’'s Doghouse

By June Bennett

Ms. Debbie Diazisalong timeresident
of Dayton’sBluff. Shestarted working at
Wendy’s Doghouse 16 years ago, expect-
ing to remaintherefor only afew months.
But she enjoyed it so much she decided
to go to school for pet grooming. She at-
tended Anoka Hennepin Technical Col-
lege and the Medical Institution of Min-
nesota, receiving a two-year degree in
Veterinary Science and another degreein
Pet Grooming.

DebbieDiaz with oneof her show dogs.

When Wendy Brown decided to sell the
business seven years ago, Debbie pur-
chased it and then also bought the build-
ing that housed it at 805 Hudson Road.

Asabhistorical note, the Freilermuth fam-
ily originally constructed the building for
use as a Shell gas station in 1930. John
A. Freiermuth owned a saloon located
around the corner at 207 Bates and was
instrumental in building the Mounds The-
atreat 1029 Hudson Road in 1922.

Debbie has one employee beside her-
self, Denise, who has been grooming pets
for 15years.

Debbie and her husband purchased a
Victorian house in the neighborhood a
year ago and love every bit of it. Debbie
has two daughters, Jamie, age 8 and
Nautica, age 6.

She hasawaysloved animalsand owns
several show dogs that she trained her-
self. Shealso doesprivatetraininginthe
homes of her clients.

Despite its name, Debbie's Doghouse
works with cats as well as dogs and aso
offers dental, boarding, and pick-up and
delivery services.

Debbietakes pridein her work because
as her motto states, “ Dogs spread rumors
about good groomers.”

Debbie's Doghouse is located at 805
Hudson Road. To make an appointment
call 651-776-4080. For moreinformation
visit http://www.yellowbook.com and
search for Debbie’'s Doghousein St. Paul.

Digrict Council Elections

The Dayton’s Bluff Community
Council will hold itsannual elections
for Board members October 19, 2009.
Half the seats (9) are up for election/
reelection, and one seat is presently
vacant. The Board is organized into
4 sub districts, each with 4 represen-
tatives, and 2 at-large seats. We are
actively seeking candidatesfor board
positions. Interested residents and
business owners (18 years and older)
may filefor thesepositions, at the Dis-
trict Council office, 798 E. 7th St., until
September 21. Call 651-772-2075
for moreinformation.
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Metropolitan State University is
active in Dayton’s Bluff this fall

Metropolitan State University’scommit-
ment to community, and to the Dayton’s
Bluff neighborhood specificaly, isevident
inthe buffet of community serviceactivi-
tiesin which the university is participat-
ing early thisfall.

The busy community service schedule
happensto occur around thetime of Met-
ropolitan State president Sue K.
Hammersmith’s inauguration. The
university’s sixth president, a long-time
proponent of serving the community, will
be inaugurated on Oct. 2.

On Sept. 10, Metropolitan Stateis dedi-
cating an entire day to focus on its ser-
viceto the community. Faculty, students
and staff will be offered opportunities to
volunteer in the university’s Day of Ser-
vice at anumber of community organiza-
tions. Theinitiative signals Metropolitan
State's participation in the United We
Serve campaign launched earlier thissum-
mer by President Barack Obama.

Among the organizations participating
in the university’s Day of Service in
Dayton’s Bluff: The District 4 Commu-
nity Council, where volunteers will help
build raised garden beds at the Skidmore
Park Community Gardensand plant wild-
flowersat the Hamm Wil dflower Gardens;
the Community Design Center of Minne-
sota, where they will harvest vegetables
fromthegardensat Third Street and Maria
Avenue; and Merrick Community Ser-
vices, where volunteers will serve meals
through the Meals on Wheels program.

“Our goal is to offer faculty, students
and staff the opportunity to experience
serving the community. Our hopeisthey
will continueto volunteer beyond our Day
of Service,” said Susan Shumer, director
of the Metropolitan State's Community

Outreach, Civic Engagement and the Cen-
ter for Community-Based L earning.

On Sept. 11, Metropolitan State will of -
fer a“ Remembering 9/11” event from 9to
10:30 am. inthe university’sauditorium.
A number of faculty, staff and students
who participated inthe Day of Servicewill
reflect on their volunteerism. They will
a so hear John Harrington, Saint Paul Po-
lice Chief, address the meaning of com-
munity service centered on thistheme: Do
Something That Matters. Local residents
areinvited to attend.

“9/11 was a turning point for many
people,” said Shumer. “1 think it brought
us together more as a country, encourag-
ing usto unite and serve our communities.”

On Sept. 14, the university will observe
national Constitution Day. Minnesota
Supreme Court justices Paul Anderson
and Barry Anderson are scheduled to dis-
cuss how the Constitution and civic en-
gagement were important factors in the
outcome of the recent Minnesota U.S.
Senate election. Dayton’sBluff residents
are welcome to attend the 2 to 4 p.m. fo-
rum in the university’s auditorium.

On Oct. 8, the university will host Camp
Darfur, aninteractive awareness and edu-
cation event calling attention to the geno-
cide in Sudan’'s Darfur region and four
other areas around the world. Five sym-
bolic tentswill be set up on campus near
New Main to remind visitors of the des-
perate conditions confronting Darfur and
other refugees worldwide. Once again,
local residents areinvited to this event.

“Through all these activities,” said
Shumer, “theuniversity continuesto dem-
onstrate its unwavering commitment to
civic engagement and community partner-
ships.”

There’s no better time
to finish your bachelor’s,
master’s or doctorate
degree than now

degree programs.

And there’s no better place than Metropolitan
State University! We're right here in your

neighborhood and our classes are conveniently
offered on campus, online or a combination

of both. Visit our Website for a complete
listing of over 50 majors and 10 graduate

www.metrostate.edu

Where life and learning meet”

Metropolitan

State University m;[ﬁ; [

Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Cleanup

& FREE Stuff Area
Saturday, September 12, 2009
9:00 a.m. to Noon
Ray Anderson & Sons
North of East 7" St. at Atlantic and Phalen Corridor
(933 Atlantic)
This cleanup is for Dayton’s Bluff residents only.

COSTS
Entrance: 87 per car, $10 per small truck or mini van, 525 per pickup truck and trailers. No dump trucks.
Extra Fees: $10 per mattress, box spring, couch or bove seat.

53 per car tire; 58 per truck tire, plus 82 if on nim.

Electronics: $1010 525 depending on the item.
You may also bring: fluorescent bulbs, scrap metal, bicycles, demolition debris, clean wood, concrete/rocks.
AN guidelines will be stricly adliered to and we reserve the right fo turn away any persen or vehicle. The
Dayton's Bluff Community Council reserves the right to refuse any ivem or close the site early if costs
exveed budget.

WHAT TO BRING

A proof of Dayton's Blull residency in the form of a driver’s license or utility bill is required to gain
entry. Be prepared to unload your own materials, Assistance is not available at the cleanup site. Materials
will be sorted a1 the site imo different dumpsters to maximize recycling

Do grder to simplilfy unloading, vehicles should be loaded up in the following manner:

On the bottom of the load: concrete, bricks, rocks, and construction debris

In the middle of the load: bikes and scrap metals, mattressesbox springs, broken fumiture and other trash
Om the top of the load: reusable household items, electronics TVs, VORs, computers, eic., tires

Call JR's Appliance at 651-454-9215 before Thursday, September 10, to arrange to have your appliances
picked up at your curb on Monday, September 14, Cost 525 for one appliance, 510 for each additional
appliance. There is extra fee of 85 for each air conditioner.

WHAT NOT TO BRING

Not all materials are accepted at the cleanup.

For more information about how to recycle or dispose of these or other items, call 651-222-S0RT (7678).
TTY for the hearing impaired: 651-221-9832,

No Appliances: Call IR's Appliance at 651-454-9215 before Thursday, September 10, to arrange 1o have your
appliances picked up at your curb on Monday, September 14, Cost 825/1st appliance, 5107each additional
appliance (there is an 510 surcharge for each air conditioner). JR's Appliance accepts air conditioners,
dehurmidifiers, dishwashers, dryers, fumaces, garbage disposals, heat pumps, microwaves, refrigerators, stoves,
trash compactors, washers and water heaters,

No Car Batteries: Bring car batteries to a store that sells them. All stores and services stations that sell car
batteries are required by law 1o accept up 1o five batteries per person for free.

No Paint, Pesticides, Motor Oil or other Hazardous Wastes: Free disposal at Ramsey County household
hazardous waste drop-off site: Bay West, § Empire Drive, Saint Paul, open Wednesday-Friday 11-6 and
Saurday 9-4 (Apnl-October) and Saturday 9-4 only (November-March)

No Leaves, Grass or Brush: Free disposal at Ramsey County compost site: Frank Street and Sims
Avenue, open Monday, Wednesday and Friday 11-7, Saturday 9-5 and Sunday 11-5,

Mo Curbside Recveling Materials: Dayton's Bluffl District 4 curbside recveling is picked up every
Tuesday. Have your Recycling at the curb by 7 am.

Good Free Stuff at the Cleanup

Even if you do not have junk or trash to get rid of come and
check out the Free Stuff. Swap Stuff. The cleanup will once again
feature a Reuse Area so that used items that still have some life left
in them can be shared with new owners. Good stuff like dishes,
furniture, building materials, cabinets, lawnmowers, bikes, toys
and other items in good condition will be set aside in the Reuse
Area for anyone to take home. All materials in the Reuse Area are
free and there is no charge to enter this area. Ttems must be
hauled away from the Free Stuff area by noon on cleanup day or
it all goes in the dumpster. 8o bring your car, truck or trailer

Volunteers are Needed - Help neighbors clean up the neighborhood. Al skill levels are needed. Work
four hours and get free entry for one load of material. A free lunch will be provided. Call 651-772-2075
if vou would like to help,

Sponsors and Rules
The Cleanup is sponsored by the Dayton's Bluff Community Council and the Eureka Recycling, with funding
provided by the city of Saimt Paul.

The above gusdelines will be strictly adhered 10, The Dayton®s Bluff Community Council reserves the nght 1o
turn away any person or vehicle, to refuse any item or to close the site carly if dumpsters are filled or costs

exceed budget. There will be limited senior pick-up service, For more information or to register, call the
Dayton's Bluff Community Council at 651-772-2075.

N/ A
P
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Start seeing local
Recreation Centersl!!

By Chelsea Starr

Thissummer | was ableto meet with
Will Xiong and Gina Stokes of the
Dayton’s Bluff and Margaret Recre-
ation Centers, the two most widely
used community centersin the area.

The Dayton’s Bluff Recreation Cen-
ter is known throughout the commu-
nity for providing activitiesfor children,
especially during the summer months
when kids are out of school and par-
entstill havetowork. Dayton’s Bluff
offers several programs free of cost
tolocal childrenincluding Kidventure
Day Camp and Summer Blast. These
programs are offered to children from
kindergarten age up to the age of
twelve. ThereisaYouthin Transition
group started by Mary Moore, Steve
Randall and Colin Moorewhich guides
young people on the verge of making
crucial life choicesin theright direc-
tion. The Center aso offersfreelunch
and a snack to anyone under 18 years
of age.

Margaret Recreation Center hasateen
group that focuses on teensworking with
staff and adult partnersin mentoring rela-
tionships, learning leadership skills, com-
munications, planning, and decision mak-
ing skills. The teen club creates a safe
haven where everyone can share the
space. The club includes: guest speak-
ers, field trips, spoken word, hip hop, and
other fun activities.

Most of the programs at the two cen-
ters are funded by grants and manned by
volunteers. As an avid attendee of com-
munity meetings | know that these two
community centers don’t always get the
credit they deserve and are often criticized
or labeled as problem areas. With limited
resources and an even more limited vol-
unteer base, the two centers struggle to
maintain what neighborhood children
know isacrucial part of their community.

These centers are also sometimes the
only means that allow families to keep
working during the summer monthswhen
they could not afford childcare or other
more expensive summer programs. This
may sound dire, however, as a parent |
know first hand thereisno middle ground
when it comesto childcare and entertain-
ment in the summer months. With the av-
erage program costing three hundred dol-
lars a week, and scholarships being
delved out as early as April, the average
working family, even with one child, could
not comfortably afford aprogram or cash
based day care center for the entire sum-
mer. Thisiswhy we need to take another
look at the attention and assistance we
offer our local recreation centers.

These two rec centers provide a safe
place, a meal and entertainment to the
children of Dayton’s Bluff - no questions
asked. The centers focus on non-violent
resolution and community action. Asfall
nears, | hope that everyone will take a
fresh look at the reality of their local rec
centers and consider what they could
possibly do to help the centers more ef-
fectively serve our children and us. There
are programsyear round which need men-
tors and supplies, and the summer needs
are endless. The current state of the
economy isall themorereason to get in-
volved and throw in your two cents; they
add up and keeping these places func-
tioning is pricelessto Dayton’s BIuff.

What stands out to me in particular is
thedistinction of these recreation centers,
their moral valueand theideathat, if they
were not here, nothing would be in their
place.

The gardeners of Dayton’s Bluff

Photo by Karin DuPaul

TamaraDowns Schwel (left), ExecutiveDirector of the Community Design Center, and
theyoung peoplewho planted theflowering potsin the Dayton’ sBluff businessar eas.
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Photo by Stefan Pomrenke

SwedeHollow Neighbor hood Gar den Tour attendeeswith theHamm’sBear. Bottom
row (L toR): Kim Lerma, MikeGerlish and histwo granddaughters, and Lee Ann
Pomrenke. Top row (L toR): RenaL erma, Dawn Kroohn, Carol Carey, T. H. Bear,
Karin DuPaul, Kathleen and DennisBastian, and Stefan Pomrenke.

Food, fellowship,
family fun & faith

Food comes in many forms. fresh
produce, bakery goods, frozen foods
& non-perishable such as canned,
boxed & packaged. Some of us have
enough and are ableto share with oth-
ers through the food shelves or our
place of worship. Othersstruggleand
could use just a little more to stretch
thedollars. On the 3rd Saturday of
every month at 10 am. anyone can
cometotheGloriousGrocery Give-
Away at Mounds Park United Meth-
odist Church (corner of Euclid & Earl)
and receive 2 bags of food. If you
desire to volunteer, please call Al
Mitchell, Outreach Coordinator at 651-
774-8736.

Food also comes already cooked &
ready to eat! Join usfor our monthly
Neighborhood Family Movie
Night on Sunday, September 20th.
Thefelowship startsat 4:30 p.m. with
family board games, food at 5:30 p.m.
and movie (fun) at 6:10 p.m. Come
for part or all of the evening. The
moviewill be“Marly & Me.”

There is aso soul food — food for
the Soul! Please join us for Sunday
School for al ages at 9:15 am. and
worship at 10:15 am. every Sunday.
We will have a potluck after worship
service on September 13th. Hope
to see you there!

Continued from page 1

Fun-Raiser

Food and beverages are at the ev-
eryday low prices, but Davanni’s do-
nates 20 percent of your total bill to
the Council. Many other Eastside non-
profit organi zations havetaken advan-
tage of Davanni’sfun-raising program
and now the District Council is part
of the program.

The Council’ sboard members, com-
mittee participants, staff and volun-
teers are distributing the free vouch-
ers, or you can call the Council office
to have one mailed to you. The
voucher notifies Davanni’s that you
want part of your tab donated to
Dayton’s Bluff District Council. Just
give them the voucher when you pay
for your meal during the Fun-Raiser
and Davanni’swill donate 20 percent
of the total bill to the Council. No
voucher, no donation.

It's agreat opportunity to see other
local residentswho are supporting the
neighborhood, or you can choosetake-
outinstead. Invite your neighbors, too.
It'sagreat way to show up and show
your support for Dayton’s BIuff.

Davanni’sisconveniently located on
the corner of White Bear Avenue and
Suburban, just south of 1-94 and it of -
fersplenty of free parking. It'san easy
way for anyone to support our Com-
munity Council and its Dayton’s Bluff
programs.

L etter to the Editor
TheRe-Branding Of Minnesota

Minnesota has always had an upscale
image that has been dissolving with the
economy. The stateis still adynamic en-
gine that can create new and interesting
products for business and the consumer
marker. Our country and the world have
developed an opinion of this state as stag-
nant, primitive, and unable to competein
international markets. Minnesota has to
ater these preconceived incorrect percep-
tions through a marketing plan that cel-
ebrates what has been created and what
many corporations create on a daily ba-
sisintheguise of aNational Electric Mu-
seum.

Why is the need for this action? Min-
nesota has in the past been very success-
ful in creating new companies by creat-
ing IPO’s (Initial Public Offerings) that
were purchased by thepublic. The state's
image has becomes so tarnished that not
asingle PO hasmadeit to market in two
years. We have to change the prevailing
attitudes of Minnesotabeing acold, deso-
|ate region with no imagination or techni-
cal expertise, to that of avibrant exciting
area percolating with ingenious ideas
worth investigating. Creating thistype of
change is similar to turning the Titanic
around in the straights of Magellan, adif-
ficult task in deed, but not impossible.

The best way to change a perceptionis
to create adifferent reality using truthful
facts to create a platform that demon-
strates the truth we, as a state, want to
impart to theworld. An Electronics Tech-
nology Museum would be agreat start at
attempting the re-branding of Minnesota.
Thischangeinimagewill caiminvestors
that have been concerned with risking
their investments, by assuring them of the
competency and capabilities of the Min-
nesotaemployeein manufacturing aqual-
ity product. Thisassurance will be based
on the truth of al the products and com-
panies that have found success in the
wilds of Minnesota.

The truth, | will state with a gentleman
named Earl Bakken who bestowed on the state
an Electrical Museum carrying his name. He
created hisfortune through a company called
Cardiac Pacemaker that wasapioneer in Medi-
cal products. The abilities and talents of these
local residents encouraged many other com-
panies to re-locate here, such as St. Jude’s
Medical, and Boston Scientific!

That truth of capability relates to a multi-
tude of other companies in a range of other
high technology efforts, asin computers, con-
trollers, and the Internet. The modern elec-
tronic computer was birthed in Minnesota on
the campus of the University of Minnesota
in conjunction with Minnesota industry. The
four largest mainframe manufactures had their
start in this state. They were known as Big
Blue (IBM), Big Brown (Control Data), Big
Grey (Sperry Univac), and Cray Research.
These companies supplied the brains to the
computers that our government uses to track
information; Disney uses to entertain in its
Parks; and NASA and the U.S. Government
uses to track their rockets and spaceships.

Minnesotans working for Honeywell cre-
ated the control systemsthat allowed rockets
to go to the moon, and space stations to stay
in orbit. They did thiswhile creating control-
lersthat maintained constant temperature con-
trol.

One company modestly goes on doing busi-
ness while affecting many parts of our tech-
nology-ridden world. That company is 3M
(Minnesota Mining and Manufacturing). 3M
has been the standard for video and audio re-
production. It was one of the early pioneers
of the Internet, and in many more ways has
been instrumental in early technological ad-
vances.

| have only scratched the surface of thosein
technology that have advanced the state, the
nation, and the world through Minnesota
products but the truths to which | have stated
should giveriseto thewhy and how to change
Minnesota’s image to those who question in-
vesting in this state.

Mark Bradley, former 3M employee
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On working hard

On nerves

4 An intense warm-up.

\

fﬁm %vﬁ% Owr Communidy.

Highlighting the vouth of Dayton'’s Bluff

Local boy jumps way to national track and field meet

Ten-year-old Kellen Sobaski was born fast. So it was no surprise when he wanted to do track and
field. Last year Kellen was mistakenly placed in the long jump event, but he did surprisingly well.
This year—after having broken his ankle last December—he qualified for the AAU National Track
& Field Meet. held at Drake University in Des Moines, Iowa. Kellen. who mns for Saint Paul’s
Minnesota Breeze team and also plays basketball for the Dayton’s Bluff Rec Center, shares some of
his thoughts about the excitement and anxiety the of the experience.

fJuly 15) 1 am so tired of practising! I'm not running at Nationals, just jumping. so why should I
have to keep doing all these drills and runs? My mom says I have to keep my conditioning up and
that running is part of long jump. so she’s making me go. I get so tired some days.

fAugust 5) We leave for Iowa tomorrow and I am so nervous. I feel like I'm jumping out of my skin.
I'm scared that I'll get in last place and disappoint all the people that are coming down to see me. In
some ways. I don’t even want to go....I'm being told to think of all the hard work I"ve put in the past
months and that just getting to Nationals is an accomplishment. But I still am nervous.

On accomplishment and reward
fAugust 7) I'm done and so happy. My best jump going in was 12'9" and I made a goal of 13'4" because that 1s exactly
160 inches.... My first jump was 12'6", which is okay. Then I did the next jump and got 13'4"! Yes! My coach and
family were cheering. I was proud I had made my goal... Now the fun part—I finally get to swim. We got back to the
hotel at 5pm and I immediately went in the pool and didn’t come out till 9pm and then played hide-and-seek with
other kids at the hotel....I met kids from about 17 different states and made new friends. It was a great trip.

Dayton's Bluff Recreation Center | 800 Conway Street | 651-793-3885

(August 6) I'm still anxious, but now excited too. When I woke up my mom had a huge sign up that said “I believe in
you, Kellen!™ and that helped calm me down. The trip there was fun. but I got mad when my cousin and friend could
go in the pool and I couldn’t because I was competing the next day. I hope I sleep good tonight: last night I was pacing
the floor at midnight.

For more information on the Minnesota Breeze Track Club, call James Banks at the MLK Center, 651-224-4601,

A Sitting atop the Drake University Bulldog.

What isit about Community of Peace Academy?

By Tabitha Benci DeRango, Parent and
Board member of CPA

The buzz is out about Community of
Peace Academy, a gem in the middle of
our city; that Eastside school that teaches
Peace and Ethics curriculum daily. Mean-
ingful discussions about leading a non-
violent lifestyle and effective conflict reso-
lution are embedded in character educa-
tion for students young and old. Rob
White, assistant VP for grades 7-12, be-
lieves this peace builder curriculum
brings out the best in our students.”

Community of Peace Academy isachar-
ter school, authorized by the Saint Paul
Schools in 1995. A public charter is a
Tuition Free school, open to public en-
rollment. You need only apply. Each char-
ter school is founded to fulfill its unique
mission and vision. The mission state-
ment at Community of Peaceisabout un-
conditional positive regard for all, and
educating the whole child, mind, body
and will.

Karen Rusthoven Ed.D., visionary,
founder, and principal of CPA published
abook in 2007, entitled Success In Edu-
cation Through Peace, Healing and
Hope: A Profound New Vision for Our
Public Schools. In thisbook she explains
the philosophies and journey that led to
forming the mission and the school, and
why it works. Rusthoven began her teach-
ing career in the St. Paul Public Schools
in 1966 and hopes that the approach to
public education practiced at CPA will
oneday be common practicein many more
public schools.

Serving familiesof all ethnic persuasions
and economic status, 15 years later, CPA
isathriving learning community inwhich
teachers and students alike support the
school’s beliefs and strong ethical val-

ues. It ishometo approximately 720 stu-
dents. Sincethelatest expansionin 2007,
CPA now educateschildren, Pre-K to 12th
grade. The seventh senior class gradu-
ated in June.

Thisfall, Community of Peace celebrates
fifteen years of success as a charter
school in Saint Paul. Recent accomplish-
ments of this school include: National
School of Character Award, presented by
the Character Education Partnership in
Washington, D.C. (2003). One of eight
charter schoolsin America, includedina
US Department of Education publication
entitled, “ Successful Charter Schools,”
for demonstrated success over time, in
boosting student achievement (2004).
Named a Model Site by PeaceBuilders,
Inc. (2005). National Charter School of the
Year Award, presented by the Center for
Education Reform in Washington, D.C.
(2007). First green spaceroof completed
on aschool building in the state of Min-
nesota (2007).

CPA boasts high attendance rates at all
grade levels and dedi cated teachers have
longevity with the school. They act as
role models, which in turn, strengthens
the students’ commitment to the peace-
building model. The Community Partners
program pairs high school students with
younger students for projects and allows
connectionsthrough education. Students
have access to social workers and peer
mediators to provide the resources
needed to guide and sustain the peace
builders pledge, whichisrecited daily in
the grade school and weekly at the high
school. In addition, the school offers
many character-building experiences such
as class trips, retreats and service
projects. Tim McGowan, principal for 7-
12 grades believes that Community of

Peace produces “Leaders standing for
sound ethical decisions.”

Inaworld of fast technology and grow-
ing global business we sometimes leave
behind some very real elements such as
compassion and loyalty. What does that
model for our children? These are basic
needs if we hopeto live together here on
earth in peace.

Thistranslatesto all of you in the com-
munity by the knowledge that Commu-
nity of Peace Academy isworking to pro-
pel our children to combat theindividual-
ism and inequality that arean issuefor al
of us, by offering a moral compass that
binds students to one another and the
rest of our world. By encouraging the child
to, as Gandhi proclaimed, “ bethe change
you want to see in the world.” Commu-
nity of Peace Academy empowers and
inspireschildrento seetheworld asaplace
that holds possibilities. These young
adults graduate and go forth to pursue
their dreams keeping in mind that every-
oneis equal, everyone deserves respect.

Asacommunity we all realize that the
futureisour children. So let's make sure
they have the ability to take care of it.
chosen as we are, each and every one of
us, to participate in this life and leave it
completely touched by compassion and
the art of Peace.

Community of Peace Academy is lo-
cated at 471 E. Magnolia Ave. 651-776-
5151 http://cpa.charter.k12.mn.us.

Dayton's Bluff Recycling

Pick-upinourareaisevery 4
Tuesday. Please have your ’

recycling at the curb by 7am.

MoundsTheatre

Events

L eft Behind Without aChoice
Saturday, August 29 at 7:30 p.m.

“Left Behind Without A Choice” is
amovie that exploresthe less media-
friendly side of the animal rescue
efforts after Hurricane Katrina
devastated New Orleans. The
physical and emotional conditions of
theanimalsaretold by the very people
who cared for them and nurtured them
back to health as they recount their
journey with Hurricane Katrina
animal rescue. A few animals’ stories
have been completely documented
from peril to the path to recovery and
areincluded in thisdocumentary.

Tickets: $7.00 in advance; $9.00 at
the door

Classic Movie Double Feature
Friday, September 25, 2009
With host and morel!

Psychic& HolisticFaire
September 26 and 27
Noon. - 6:00 p.m. each day
Adults $4 at door for all-day
admittance. Under 18 get in free!

Real Haunted Tours
Returning this October

Please visit www.moundstheatre.org to
purchase tickets in advance or for more
information on any of these events. The
Mounds Theatre is located at 1029
Hudson Road, St. Paul, MN 55106. Phone
651-772-2533.
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Cerenity Senior Care — Marian of Saint Paul invites you to a presentation:

Understanding
Communication

and Challenging;

Behaviors

Presented by the Alzheimer's Association

Monday, October 5th
7:00 - 8:00 pm

In the Chapel of St. Mary's

Cerenity Senior Care — Marian of Saint Paul
200 Earl Street St. Paul, MN 55106
(651) 793-2100

Cerenﬁy"

SENIOR CARE

Marian of Saint Paul

www.CerenitySeniorCare.org

s
&
£

’,..4'

Attend dally Mass within
steps of'your home.

Cerenity Care Center and Residence— Marian of Saint Paul is a continuum
of care campus thal provides every level of care for you or your loved ane,

> Independent Living > Assisted Living > Adult Day Center
> Board and Care > Memory Care > Skilled Nursing

Please call 631-793-2100 today to schedule a tour,

Cerenily"

SENIOR CARE

Marian of Saint Paul

www.CerenitySeniorCare.org

between HealthEast, Benedictine Health Systam, and Clement Manaor

Friendsof Mounds
Park to officially

MARK THIS DATE!

MARQUE ESTA
launch September 13

FECHA!!

After several community input )
meetingsthis spring and summer, the | Sacred Heart Fall Festival
Friends of Mounds Park isready to | La Kermes del Sagrado
pfficiailyI@nchth_eiractivities Those Corazon
interested in learning more about the
newly formed group devoted to September 13, 2009
stewardship of Mounds Park are 13 de Septiembre, 2009
invited to attend the first annual

: 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
meeting on September 13. The Authentic Mexican Food
Games of Chance

meeting, which will include apotluck
Children’s Games and Pony Rides

in the park, will begin the process of
approving bylaws and electing Huge Garage Sale, Country Store
Booth and Raffle

officers. Everyone interested in
preserving and improving the park is Music, Dancers and much more!!

welcome to attend.
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